

PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

July 8, 1941

Dr. Fred Rankin 410 Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

My dear Dr. Rankin:

It has not been my pleasure to have had the privilege of meeting you personally, but for a long time I have had a newspaper acquaintance with you.

I want to congratulate you upon your election as President of the American Medical Association. Every Kentuckian is proud of the honor which has come to you and to the State of Kentucky in your election to this high position of responsibility.

I feel that Lexington is a safer place in which to live by reason of the fact that it has a surgeon of your eminence in its midst. I hope that I may have the pleasure of meeting you in the near future.

Cordially yours,

H. L Donova

President